Knollwood Lakes HOA Minutes, June 29th, 2023, 7 PM
Attendees:  Joe Mazell, Dave Ellefson, Ken Shuler, Bev Hartmann, Lillie Polson, Jin Purvis     
May minutes approved by Joe Mazell, President
Seasonal flowers were replaced by Color Burst on 6/20/23 after the car accident vehicle ran into the flower bed on Scenic Highway.
A homeowner attended the board meeting and voiced his concern about the activity at the pavilion/lake area after hours.  Joe advised him we had that on our agenda for our meeting and it was a concern of ours too.  
We had Vantaca training with Christin Teasley, from Beacon Management on June 19th will all board members. She graciously showed us how to use the portal and find specific reports. 
Violations/Legal:  After consulting our attorney, the board approved legal proceedings at 1423 White Flower. Jin is to send out mailbox violation letters. 
Pool Committee:  
1. Lillie discussed some procedural changes. Access cards that are lost will cost $50 to be replaced.
2. Wristbands are required by all homeowners. The lifeguards will be checking for the appropriate bands and asking people to leave without them.  
3. The pool committee will be more visible to the homeowners to help support this change.
4. Renters will require a letter from their landlord to access and use the pool. 
Vice Presidents Report: Rick Sullivan
1. Rick has agreed to trap/capture beavers at the lake for a cost of $500 each. 
2. Rick advised there are still numerous uninvited teens after hours at the pavilion/lake area.  They are coming in after the barrier arm is lowered.  They appear to be smoking marijuana and having sexual relations on the premises.  
President’s Report:  Joe Mazell
1. Joe discussed his concerns about the 2 Air B &B’s operating in our neighborhood.  He asked Jin to work with her team for legal advice to see if its’s allowed. 
2. Joe advised Jin to send out a non-emergency police phone number to all homeowners.  If they see something to report it to the police. Joe asked Bev to take the lead on getting information and bids from security companies. 
Treasurer’s Report: Dave Ellefson
1. See separate email attachments from Dave.
Secretary’s Report: Bev Hartmann
1. Bev is still trying to connect with GDOT about installing a traffic light on Scenic Hwy & Scenic Pines Drive.  
2. Bev will contact security companies about roving patrols for the pavilion. Ken will assist with this request.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 PM
Next meeting will be July 17th.
